

**EUC Soccer Meeting Minutes**  
**January 25, 2018**  
**7: 30 PM at 5<sup>th</sup> Ward Athletic Club**

**Attendees:** Devin Bucks, Wendy Bartal, Vik Mongkon, Bret Orwig, George Shaak, Jill Weister

The meeting was called to order at 7:40 PM by President Vik Mongkon

**Treasurers' Report:** Previous balance \$25,306. 61. Current Balance \$25,032.81. A motion for approval was made by Brett Orwig, seconded by Devin Bucks. The motion passed.

**Old Business:** Wendy provided an update on League News. Each team entered in Group Net must have a shell created as it doesn't recognize previous season's teams. There were other concerns/questions about adding/modifying teams and players. Kyle cannot modify or remove, players, only Craig at GN can do that.

We did agree to keep the format of divisions the same as the fall (U15 division) and the possibility of a "high school" division; not sure what the numbers will be like and some clubs definitely indicated they will not have any HS teams entered.

**New Business:** Open registration date: Our goal is January 31 (soft Date). Devin will meet with Mark to discuss opening the site.

We have to figure out how many coaches we have. Coaches must get their background checks and we must promote this ASAP.

Bret suggested offering a \$500 scholarship to find coaches, coordinators, make sure there are guidelines and set parameters.

Heads up concussion training was discussed.

Field Date: Prepare fields March 10, (March 17 if rain date is needed). We are planning to open the season April 7.

We have yard signs to promote EUC Soccer, but we need to get them out of the shed.

We could also consider paying a fee for Facebook to "boost" the EUC Soccer posts.

A flyer will be created to promote EUC Soccer. Jill will contact North Lebanon Township and ask if they can post it on their website. Jill will also share this flyer with Laura LeBeau at WLBR so she can promote EUC Soccer on Free Plug Friday.

Brett suggested changing the way the team is picked. He said doing a call outs U-12 March 17, possibly U-10 in the fall.

**Page 2**  
**EUC Soccer Minutes**  
**January 25, 2018**

Licensing – Brett said maybe we should put something on the website regarding 7 v 7, 9 v 9, etc. Maybe we could do this on the Coaches Corner section of the website?

We should schedule a field day for coaches to pick up supplies. A suggestion was made to increase the number of ice packs in first aid supply kit.

A suggestion was made to make the **February 22** meeting mandatory for the club so we can get all the dates and details confirmed. (Meetings are the 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday of each month, 7:30 PM)

A motion was made by George to create a new Facebook page, Wendy seconded this motion and the motion passed.

A motion was made by George to adjourn the meeting, Wendy seconded this motion, the motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jill Weister  
EUC Soccer Secretary

# Sign In

EUC

1/25/18

Devin Bucks

devinbucks88@yahoo.com

Wendy Bartal

~~##~~ Vik Mongkon

VIKchai@yahoo.com

Bret Orwig

George Shank

GEORGE.SHAAK2@coxautoinc.com

Jill Weister